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NOTICE OF DETERMINATION
(Public Resources Code section 21108)

File Ref: L5183; A4166 
SCH#: 2022090465     

Item: 47 
Title:  Gridley Feather River Sewer Crossing Project 

Applicant:  City of Gridley 

Location:  Sovereign land within the Feather River, south of the Boat Ramp on the east side of the river, off East Gridley 
Rd, near the Gridley Wastewater Treatment Plant.  

Description:  The proposed project entails the replacement of the City of Gridley's existing main wastewater sewer  
pipe, which crosses under the Feather River. The project will require three exploratory borings within the  
Feather River, one boring on each side of the river and microtunneling to install a new sewer pipeline. The State Lands 
Commission action is an approval of a Non-Exclusive Geological Survey Permit for three exploratory borings within the 
Feather River. 

This is to advise that the California State Lands Commission, as ☐ Lead Agency  ☒ Responsible Agency, approved the 
above-described project on April 4, 2024, and made the following determinations regarding the project. 

1)   The project ☐ will ☒ will not have a significant effect on the environment.  

2) A ☒ Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) was prepared for this project pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

3) Mitigation measures ☒ were ☐ were not made a condition of the approval of the project. 

4) A mitigation reporting or monitoring plan ☒ was or ☐ was not adopted for this project. 

5) A Statement of Overriding Considerations ☐ was ☒ was not adopted for the project. 

6) Findings ☐ were ☒ were not made pursuant to the provisions of CEQA. 

The lead agency for the project, the City of Gridley (City), adopted the Mitigated Negative Declaration (MND) and 
Mitigation Monitoring and Reporting Program and approved the project on February 6, 2023. The California State Lands 
Commission has considered the MND as prepared for this project by the City and adopted an independent Mitigation 
Monitoring Program incorporating the City’s document. The MND and the record of project approval may be examined at 
the above shown California State Lands Commission Sacramento office address. 
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